# TMLG NEWS

TOBONTO MEDICAL LIBRARIES GROUP Vol. 24 no. 1, 1882.

From the President

Dear TMLG Members:

In this, our first issue of TMLG News for 1982, you will find a variety of important messages and points of information. In particular, I would call to your attention the nomination form on the back of this page. It is an important obligation of members to select and nominate the executive for our comming year. So please mail in this form naming your nominee at an early date.

On another page is an announcement of our next meeting and again we request that you send in the form as early as possible so that we can plan the bus and food reservations. We are expecting a good attendance of members for this trip to McMaster. Your response will be an indication of your interest in this type of outing and help in future plans.

Included with this mailing is a list of names to be appended to your 1981-82 TMLG Membership List. The executive welcomes all new members as well as those who renewed from the previous year.

Since the last issue of our News, we have enjoyed a Christmas party and a meeting at the Chiropractic College. Attendance at both these events was very good and we were pleased that so many members were able to come.

One reminder! The response to our Logo contest has been slow. We would like to hear from all the artists out there!

Sincerely,

Elizabeth A. Reid

### TORONTO MEDICAL LIBRARIES GROUP

DATE

NOMINATION FOR TORON	NTO MEDICAL LIBRARIES GROUP
We the undersigned, members in good Group, hereby nominate:	standing of the Toronto Medical Libraries
NAME:	
POSITION:	
BUSINESS ADDRESS:	
PHONE:	
as a candidate for election to the for the year 1982-83, as	Toronto Medical Libraries Group executive lindicate Secretary,
	and
(Signature)	(Please print your name)
	and
Seconded by (Signature)	(Please print your name)
Statement by Nominee	
If elected, I hereby agree to serve	
N.B. Officers of the Toronto Medic Canadian Health Libraries Ass	al Libraries Group must be members of the ociation.
	Signed:

Mrs. Edna L. Allen, Reference Library, Warner-Lambert Canada Inc, 2200 Eglinton Ave.E., Scarborough, Intario. MIK 509

Please mail your nomination to be received by March 29, 1982 at the latest:

## An Excursion to McMaster Health Sciences Library

All Excursion to inchaster hearth sciences biolary	
'A highlight of the tour will be a look at Telidon - a videotex system that converts a simple television set into a powerful information tool.'	
Date: Tuesday, March 16, 1982.	
Departure: Time - 6 p.m.	
'A highlight of the tour will be a look at Telidon - a videotex system that converts a simple television set into a powerful information tool.'  Date: Tuesday, March 16, 1982.  Departure: Time - 6 p.m.  Place - Academy of Medicine Library, 288 Bloor St. West, Toronto, M5S 1V8.  Cost: Bus - \$5.00  Dinner - \$2.35 (Kentucky Fried Chicken)  (If you prefer to drive to the meeting take the Queen Elizabeth Way to	
Dinner - \$2.35 (Kentucky Fried Chicken)	
(If you prefer to drive to the meeting take the Queen Elizabeth Way to exit 403 Westbound. Turn left onto Main Street West. Drive past three stop lights. After the third light make a right turn to the Medical Centre and then a left turn to the underground parking. The Library is on the second level of the Medical Centre next to the purple elevators. The meeting will start at 7 p.m.)	
Places on the bus are limited so act soon. Return this form with your cheque to Margaret Robins, Women's College Hospital Medical Library, 76 Grenville St., Toronto, M5S 1B2.	
Name:	
Amount Enclosed: Bus	
Dinner Total:	
REMEMBER! The bus leaves at 6 p.m.	
AGENDA	
<ol> <li>Announcements</li> <li>Business</li> <li>Minutes of the January 18, 1982 meeting.</li> </ol>	

- 2.2 Selected items from the minutes of the monthly Executive meetings.
  2.3 Treasurer's Report
  2.4 Nominations/Elections

- 2.5 Annual General Meeting & Program
- 3. "A look at Telidon"
- 4. Library Tours
- 5. Bus departs for Toronto 9:00 pm. Returns to Academy of Medicine which is within easy walking distance of both the St. George and Spadina subway stations.

#### UPDATE/UPDATE/UPDATE

The TMLG Executive is in the process of forming a Task Force to discuss the feasibility of automating the union list. Terms of reference for the Task Force have been established and its first meeting should be held towards the end of February.

Following a discussion led by Jan Greenwood, OMA Library, at the January 18th TMLG meeting, the following motion was passed unanimously:

"To indicate the concern and support of the Toronto health library community for the Academy of Medicine's Library Service the Executive should draft and send a letter to to the Academy's Executive Director."

(MSC: Langlands, Murray)

The January TMLG meeting was hosted by the Canadian Memorial Chiropractic College. Dr. Adams, Academic Dean, and Dr. Collter, faculty member and coauthor of <u>Chiropracters</u>, <u>Do They Help?</u>, gave the Group a welcoming reception and provided details about the College, its curriculum and the chiropractic profession as a whole. Claire Callaghan made available copies of her core list of chiropractic texts. Copies can still be had for the asking.

#### PERSONALS

Margie Chan (U. of T., 1976) has recently been appointed as the librarian at Doctor's Hospital. She comes to the position from a library in the Sheridan Research Park.

Gwynneth Heaton, Science & Medicine Library, University of Toronto, has been asked by the Canadian Centre for Toxicology to be a member of their Task Force on Information and Communications. The Centre was initiated jointly by the Universities of Guelph and Toronto. Its purposes include: providing a focal point for research in toxicology; developing a graduate programme; providing services to governments, industry and other universities; providing a tangible focus for national concern over the effects of toxic substances on human health and well-being and on the environment generally. The Task Force on Information and Communications will define the roles of the Informations and Communications unit.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

DON'T FORGET: Annual General Meeting and Dinner at the Sutton Place Hotel.
Date: May 3, 1982

Speaker: Dr. John Wilkinson, Faculty of Library Science, University of Toronto